									Be It Remembered that the Greene County 
									Board of Commissioners met in Regular 
									Session on Tuesday, March 17, 2015 at 
									9:30 a.m. in the Commissioners’ Room on 
									the third floor of the Courthouse.

The meeting was called to order by Nathan Abrams.

The Pledge of Allegiance opened the meeting.

Those present were:  Nathan Abrams, Ed Michael, Rick Graves, and County Attorney Marilyn Hartman.

Re:  Minutes
The minutes of the regular meeting held on March 3, 2015 was approved on a motion made by Rick Graves.  Nathan Abrams seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Re:  Claims
Ed Michael made a motion to approve all claims submitted for payment on March 17, 2014.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Re: B-Tech Proposal
Provided a contract to do all Fire Safety Inspections.  They currently do the Courthouse and Annex. The contract will allow them to do the Sheriff’s Department as well.  Total of Contract is $4982.00 per year.  Terms of this contract are incorporated by reference. Rick Graves made a motion to enter into this contract.  Ed Michael seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Re:  Micro Vote 
Susan Fowler appeared with representatives from Micro Vote and the Election Board to demonstrate the use of Electronic Poll Books during elections instead of the paper ones still used.  Rick Graves made a motion to table this decision until the County Council makes their decision on the same issue.  Ed Michael seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Re:  Walk –A-Mile Event – April 9, 2015
Vicki Aydt appeared with information for this year’s event and thanked the Commissioners for allowing them the use of the Courthouse Square.  

Re:  Bid Opening for 2015 Summer Road Projects
After Nathan Abrams opened the bids for the 2015 summer road projects and read them aloud, Rick Graves made a motion to table the bids until County Attorney Marilyn Hartman and Highway Superintendent Roger Hamilton had time to review each bid before the Commissioners would make a decision at a future meeting.  Ed Michael seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

There being no further business to come before the board, Ed Michael made a motion to adjourn.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
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